
  

     The start of the New Year is right around has just arrived, and I 
am eagerly anticipating all of the wonderful things 2018 will have in 
store. From the many gatherings and events, to the various new 
projects and exciting undertakings, 2018 will be a promising and 
successful year with many memories to be made.  
     It has been said that our club is ñthe Best kept secret on the 
Niagaraò thanks to the dedication and participation of our 
members, so let us all put forth our best efforts to make this a 
vivacious year for the Sandy Beach Yacht Club! 
 
Sincerely, 
Commodore Dave Krotz 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Message from Fleet Captain Spagnolo 
 

     It is with great pleasure that I move up to the office of Fleet 

Captain for 2018.  My First-Mate Tracy and I are excited for the year 

ahead and look forward to serving you along with the continued 

support from Greg Beehler who has agreed to stay on as Captain of 

the Power Boat Fleet, Eyrica Matuszewski who once again agreed 

to be Captain of the Auxiliary Fleet and John Ventry , who has 

agreed to continue his service as the Captain of the PWC fleet. 

Eyricaõs creative juices continue to flow, I cantõ wait to see what 

new and exciting events she has planned.  Greg is looking to 

organize a trip or two for our fleet and John tells me that  he some 

ideas in the hopper , ready to go.   

     In addition to ensuring safe, efficient a nd well cared for docks,  

I am also in the process of enhancing access to technology on the 

docks. We are close to upgrading our wifi and TV experience, 

which will certainly benefit members both in the clubhouse and at 

the docks.  ~~~~ Wishing you a happy, healthy and fun 2018!!  ~~~~~ 

FL A G  O F F I C E R S  F O R  2 0 1 8  

Commodore ï Dave Krotz 

Vice Commodore ï Alex Dzadur 

Rear Commodore ï Jose Garcia    

Fleet Captain ï Frank Spagnolo   

Treasurer ï Steve Vathy 

Secretary ï Ana Nizialek 
 

D I R E C T O R S  F O R  2 0 1 8  

Mike Ceccato 

Lou Fabiano 

Larry Hensel 

Rick Hensel 

Robin Hoch 

Robert Ornat 

Steven Reger 

Dan Toby 

Dennis Walsh 

Thanks to P/C Italo Baldassarre  
for his leadership in 2017. 

Sandy Beach Yacht  C lub,  1851 Winte r  Road/ P.O.  Box 513,  Grand Is land,  NY 14072 ~   716- 773- 7716 

www.sandybeachyachtc lub.com  ~   in format ion@sandybeachyachtc lub.com  

 
 

 FROM  

C OMMODORE KROTZ 
 

Reminder for Party & TGIF Chair Persons- 
For publicity purposes you need to send 
your posters to The Ditty Bag Publisher ï 
Nick Hare - nicholashare58@gmail.com 
and Web Master -  Bob Zielinski - 
bob.zielinski@gmail.com.  This will ensure 
that your event will be posted on the 
website as well as in The Ditty Bag. 
Thanks in advance for your cooperation 
-Lou Fabiano ï Entertainment Committee    
-Chair, Nick Hare Ditty Bag Publisher and    
-Bob Zielinski ï Web Master. 

Planners, Chair People & Informants 

mailto:nicholashare58@gmail.com
mailto:bob.zielinski@gmail.com
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Message from Secretary Nizialek 
 

Dear Members, 
 
     As I close 2017 and write this letter, I begin to think of what the year has brought my family and I at 
Sandy Beach.  We certainly have gained friends and not the fair weathe r type, folks we can count on.  We 
created so many memories.  Memories through our wonderful  TGIFõs or parties, work Tuesdayõs, just 
hanging out in the summer and also, this year, for the first time, memories on our boat that we dock at 
the club.  My membe rship here has enriched our lives by adding a new community to call our own.  This 
membership brings great pride to us and we are so happy to be a part of it.  We truly are like a big 
family.  
     I have completed a full year as Secretary and have learned a lot in a short 12 months about this role.   
I appreciate everyone patience with me as I navigated through new waters and I appreciate all who have 
helped me along the way to assist me be successful in my role.  I look forward to a smoother second year 
as your Secretary.   As you each close out 2017 and review the blessings in your life, I hope when you think 
of your membership at Sandy Beach, you find as many happy memories this year as my family and I have 
had.   
     NEW---On January 1, 2018 you will all  receive an Electro nic Membership Renewal Application and a 
downloadable application for a dock from our Fleet Captain Frank Spagnolo.  It will walk you through step 
by step on what to do.  We are going electronic as much as possible (most of you remember doing this a 
short few years ago).  This method really ensures our data is up to date by asking you to enter the 
information.  It will also provide you with the 2018 dues amount and if interested in a 2 -part payment 
program, how much, what dates and where to send your payments are included as well.  If you should 
have any questions, you can always reach out to myself or any member of the Board for assistance.   
     In closing, I look forward to serving another year as Secretary and I look forward to anothe r year with 
my friends and family of Sandy Beach Yacht Club.  Wishing you all a very safe, happy and healthy 2018!!  
 
Sincerely,  
Ana Nizialek 

 

2018 Dave and Nancy Krotz 
of 

The Sandy Beach Yacht Club  
cordially invite you to join  

the Flag Officers and Board of Directors  
 at the annual New Year Open House 

Saturday, January 6, 2018 
4:00 to 6:00 p.m. 

Closed Party 
Cocktails and Hors dõoeuvres 

New Year Open House  
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From the Womenôs Organization 
 

      Here's hoping everyone had a nice holiday season! It is such a busy time of 
the year that we sometimes loose sight of what's important. I hope everyone got 
to have peace and experience a little holiday magic. The Sandy Beach Kids 
Christmas Party was a wonderful success! The committee chaired by Debbie  
Walsh, Mickey Agnello and Claudia O'Neil had the many excited children fed and 
occupied before Santa arrived! Thank you to the others that volunteered their 
time and efforts to this event.  
 
     Our Women's Organization Christmas party, Chaired by Linda Isenhart and 
Barbara McKendrick was a lovely evening. The Club was beautifully decorated by 
Margot Smith and her crew. Thank you to everyone who helped out!  
 
     As President, I look forward to a new year, new opportunities, new 
experiences, new friendshi ps and making lots of memories! Belonging to the 
Clubs Women's Organization is a great way to get involved with the social aspect 
of the club. Please volunteer to be on a Committee for a party, get to know our 
club and its members.  
 
Best Regards, 
Nancy Krotz 
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January Birthdays      January Anniversaries  February Birthdays 
 
 
 
 

February Anniversaries 

 Paul & Candy Hoolihan          1  
 Tom & Sharon Hauser           2 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Robert Zielinski 5 

   

Susan McDonald 9 

John Boyce 12 

John Seebauer 13 

Carolyn Leggett   13 

John Taggart III 15 

Jo Ann Ward 18 

Marty Scholl 21 

Christopher  Vandrei 21 

Peaches Komasara 25 

Julie Ceccato 30 

Renee Taggart III 31 

Michael & Gail Brady           1  
Dan & Cheryl Kamman       28 

Joseph Mash 3 

Dorothy Kristich 6 
Ivy Sundholm 6 

Bethany Hare 8 

Robert Moreland 11 

David Duchscherer 12 

Carolyn Taggart 13 

Larry Neutz 16 

Steve Vathy 16 

Wendy Brown 17 

Debra Walsh 17 

   

Fran Isaacs 22 

Jack Heine 25 

Ron Bastian 28 

Dan Brown 29 

 

ñTo talk health, 

happiness and 

prosperity to everyone 

you meet.ò 

A MESSAGE FROM P/C BROWN 

Dear SBYC Members, 
 
A committee was formed to roll out details of how the soon to be implement ed social fee will be managed 
and was reviewed and approved at the December meeting of the Board of Directors.  The point of contact 
will be Director Lou Fabiano who will be the Chair of the Entertainment Committee in 2018.   
           
PC Dan Brown 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------------  
The social fee will be collected with the annual dues and will be used for club parties from May to the 
following April.  
 
A master list of members and social fees collected is produced by the Chair of the Entertainment 
Committee  after rece ipt of annual dues and verification by the club secretary.  
  
Members attending club partie s (excluding TGIFs) can elect to use the social fee in lieu of the event charge.  
Party chairpersons will determine that the social fee can be used by checking with th e Entertainment 
committee and add it to all party announcements.   
 
A copy of the list of attendees is given to the Chair  of the Entertainment Committee showing members using 
the social fee  in lieu of payment.   
 
The social fee usage report  is updated by the Chair of the  Entertainment Committee after each party event.  
Members will either expend the social fee by attending parties, or the balance will be forfeited to the club 
treasury.  

 




